
Death 
Notices

uncollectable debts.
The Board broke for lunch at 

11:30 am and enjoyed the 
residents’ choice meal of  BBQ 
on a bun and trimmings.

The Board reconvened at 
12:15 pm.

Future agenda items were 
discussed, and next Board 
meeting will be June 26, 2018.  
The public is invited to attend.

The Board adjourned into a 
short Executive Session to 
discuss personnel.  No action 
was taken.

The meeting adjourned at 
12:45 pm.

According to the 
temperatures, summer has 
arrived (a bit early) with a 
vengeance!  The June calendar 
begins with a trip to the 
Hummer House in Christoval 
on June 1.  The Methodist 
Church will be providing 
entertainment on Mondays in 
June (June 4, June 11, June 18, 
and June 25) at 3:30 pm.  There 
will be a Father’s Day party on 
June 15 at 3:30 pm, and Sunday, 
June 17, which is actually 
Father’s Day, will be celebrated 
at the facility with popcorn and 
a movie.  The monthly birthday 
party will be  June 19 at 3:30 

United Way  office at (325) 949-
3716. Applications for project 
grants must be submitted by 4 
pm, Friday, June 29, 2018.

Sixty-four participants making 
up eight teams contributed to a 
cumulative 22,031.98 miles over 
the past two months, 
participating in Coke County’s 
Walk Across Texas! program.

The Walk Across Texas! 
program encourages people to 
develop a habit of  regular 
physical activity. Teams and 
individuals walk — or run, 
dance, garden, swim or do any 
other form of  exercise — for an 
eight - week period.

Starting on March 29, sixty-
four participants began 
incorporating physical activity 
into their regular schedules and 
logged the activity on the 
program website. Each 20 
minutes of  activity counts as one 
mile.  At 832 miles across Texas, 
participants could have traversed 
the state twenty-six times!

This was the second year the 
program was offered in Coke 
County and participation 
increased from the last year.

The results of  the friendly 
competition are as follows:

1st Place Team)  The Jokers,
2nd Place Team)  The Ladies 

and a Gent,
3rd Place Team) Asphalt 

Warriors,
4th Place Team)  Walk This 

Way!,
5th Place Team)  Big Assets,
6th Place Team )  7 Hotties 

and a Dude,
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pm.  Those celebrating birthdays 
this month are Bernie McCarty, 
Delores Seal and Irene Lozano.  
Happy birthday, ladies!!  There 
will be a Sing-Along on June 22 
at 3:30 pm and will be led by 
Roger Alexander.  Everyone is 
invited to come and join the fun!  
Jim Gross will be entertaining at 
the facility on June 29 at 3:30 
pm, and that pretty well wraps 
up the month of  June.  Happy 
Father’s Day to all you dads out 
there!

The Coke County Retired 
Teachers Association met on 
Monday, May 21, for their final 
noon meeting before the summer 
break at the First Baptist Church 
in Bronte.  The next session of  
meetings will begin September 
17, 2018.  Calendars can be 
checked on the third Monday of  
the month, except December.

The Texas Retired Teacher 
Association Health Care 
Committee presented a certificate 
of  recognition for performing an 
outstanding job in meeting the 
requirements on the Health Care 
Check.  Brenda Hines also 
received a certificate for regular 
updates on health care issues.

Vivian C. Keel, 92, died 
Monday, June 4, 2018.  
Visitation will be held all day 
Sunday, June 10, 2018, at 
Shaffer Funeral Home in 
Robert Lee, with family present 
from 6 pm until 8 pm.  
Graveside services will be held 
at 10 am, Monday, June 11, 
2018, at Paint Creek Cemetery.  
Arrangements are by Shaffer 
Funeral Home. 

She is survived by her sons, 
Sam Keel and Joe D. Keel, and  
daughter, Martha Relaford.

The Robert Lee High School
Cheerleaders will host their 
annual Mini Cheer Camp July 
30 through August 3.  The 
camp will be held from 9 am 
until 11 am each day at the 
school tennis courts.  Snacks will 
be available for sale and 
students will need to bring a 
water bottle each day of  camp.  
Also new Steer shirts will be for 
sale that week.

For more information, contact 
Maranda Hood by email at 
maranda.hood@rlisd.net.

Robert Lee Baptist Church 
will hold Vacation Bible School 
July 9 through July 13, from 
5:30 pm until 8:30 pm.  
Children going in to Pre-K 
through 6th grade are invited to 
attend.  A pool party will 
complete the week on July 13.  
For more information, contact 
Robert Lee Baptist Church at 
453-2724.

The United Way of  the 
Concho Valley announced that 
venture grants will be awarded 
to fund qualifying projects in 
the 14 counties that comprise 
the Concho Valley, which 
includes Coke County. 

A venture grant is a small, 
non-recurring grant designed to 
fund local projects of  non-profit 
organizations that have a 
501(c)(3) IRS tax status. Grant 
requests may not exceed $5,000. 
To obtain a 2018 United Way 
of  the Concho Valley Venture 
Grant application form or for 
more information, please 
contact Robyn Flores at the 

7th Place Team)  RLCC Pace 
Makers,

8th Place Team)  8 Chicks. 
The top walker on each team 

are as follows in no particular 
order:  David - 973.50 miles, 
Lanette - 193.59 miles, Julian - 
670.68 miles, DeeAnna - 602.88 
miles, Judy - 1,319.76 miles, 
Kyle - 352.98 miles, Samantha - 
859.29 miles, and Rosa - 424.11 
miles.

Kandice Everitt, CEA-FCH 
Extension Agent for Coke 
County, appreciates all who 
participated this year for making 
it another successful program.

by Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
May 29, 2018.  President Pat 
Stephens called the meeting to 
order at 9:35 am and declared a 
quorum was present.  Board 
members present were Sarah 
Green, Pat Carwile, Beverly 
Burdett and Noel Tinkler.  
Houston McGuire - RLCC 
Administrator, Roger Alexander 
- WCCHD Administrator, Chris 
Martin - Consultant, and Janie 
Munoz - BOM were also 
present at the meeting.  The 
invocation was given by Roger 
Alexander.  There were no 
visitors.  The Board minutes 
from the previous meeting were 
approved.

There are 33 residents in the 
Care Center as of  the meeting 
date.  The facility is currently 
taking applications for PRN 
CNAs.  The CNA class began 
May 29th.  There are 10 
participants in the class.

Houston gave his 
Administrator’s report.  The 
Board voted to remain in the 
QIPP program and send the 
IGT payment due on May 31st.  
This program is proving to be 
very beneficial for the facility.  
The Board also voted to accept 
the bid from Total Fire Control 
& Safety to replace the call lights 
on the west wing. 

Accounts receivable were 
reviewed and discussed.

Roger Alexander gave the 
financial report, which was 
discussed and approved.  The 
Board voted to write off  the 
recommended amount for 


